THE BLESSING BULLETIN

August 25, 2025

FISCAL UPDATE

As I settle in, I am facing higher bills than I anticipated. I am so grateful for God's provision through faithful ministry partners. I know that many are also experiencing the impact of rising costs. I want to be open and honest to let you know that I do need additional funds. If you would like to join my team or are able to increase your commitment, I would love to connect with you. Thank you for all the ways that you are sharing Jesus with the world!

Wendy Hinzman 202 Oak Street SE Unit C Fort Walton Beach, FL 32548 Tel. 304.481.8461 www.theblessingfl.com

10000 North Oak Trafficway Kansas City, MO 64155 Tel. 800.468.1892 www.avantministries.org www.oasisrest.org

SHARING JESUS WITH THE WORLD

Thanks so much for all your prayers for my trip to Texas! God granted safety on the roads and during filming. I am grateful for the chance that I got to meet other Jesus followers. They too see *The Chosen* as a wonderful tool to share the Good News with the world.

There was a lovely German couple in our group. I had the chance to chat with them during our down time. The wife shared with me some of the encouraging statistics coming out of France. "You were a part of that." Even as I write, I can't help but tear up when I think of her affirming words.

When I returned to Florida, we celebrated my mom's birthday at a local restaurant. I was wearing my *Chosen* shirt and the server commented that she liked it. She lowered her voice slightly as she shared that she had discovered the series while she was incarcerated. Her face was beaming as she shared, "It changed my life!"



TRAINING COURSES, GUESTS, AND BIBLE STUDIES

With school in session, my thoughts turn to Fall. I have several online training courses to better equip me to serve my guests. The French Bible study resumes. Guests are scheduled to arrive in September and October. Thanks for praying with me as I look forward to the months ahead.